
 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

I would like to start the March report off by saying a huge thank you for the 

support that has been forthcoming throughout the Local Government 

Election period. 

It has been humbling and pleasing at the same time to be given the 

approval to represent the Shire and lead Council over the next four years. 

Looking back over the challenging times experienced by the previous 

Council I need to acknowledge the commitment and dedication of all the 

Councillors that served admirably with the greatest respect for their 

position and decorum at the forefront when in discussion. Thank you all 

for being a part of a cohesive and constructive Council. 

With the 2024 Council Election results imminent, there is preparation 

underway for training and information programs to be delivered to the 

incoming Councillors. 

Swearing in and formal recognition of positions will take place on the 

morning of the 28th March followed by a statutory meeting. 

Once again our road network has copped a hammering from a fairly 

intense and prolonged wet season. Emergent works are being carried out 

when and where conditions allow and will be the case for some time to 

come, as moisture levels remain high across the Shire. 

Project Managers Shepherd’s have advised Council that data collection is 

very near to completion and submissions will be delivered to QRA for 

Flood Damage assessment and consideration in the very near future. 

Weather conditions have stifled our attempts to progress the start of the 

TIDS project on the Forsayth - Einasleigh Road. A further ten kilometres 

will be sealed under that project bringing to completion the sealing of this 

72 kilometres stretch of road. 

 



 

  
Our main arterial roads are currently receiving treatment in preparation for 

the Easter influx of visitation to the Shire. Opening grades to properties 

will commence as conditions allow. 

Easter is fast approaching and I take this opportunity to acknowledge the 

fantastic work that is carried out organising and holding events across the 

Shire.  

A big shout out to the gardening crew and town maintenance staff in all 

our communities who are fighting the good fight keeping up with mowing 

and keeping places presentable in a year like we are having. No easy task 

but we recognise the great work being carried out. 

Do not forget Australia Day is being celebrated in Einasleigh on the 6th of 

April, we would love to see you there. 

ANZAC Day will be upon us before you know it and Council is already 

organising ceremonies in our communities to take place on the 25th April 

2024.  

Thank you to CEO Ken Timms for holding the fort while Council was in 

caretaker mode due to the Local Government Elections. This is always a 

bit of a tricky time with restrictions on what Council can and cannot do 

especially concerning decisions over a certain financial threshold. 

Enjoy the upcoming Easter weekend, stay safe. 

Until next month. 

Happy trails. 

 

Kind Regards, 

Barry Hughes 



 

 

  



 



 



  



  



 

 

 

 

 

  



  



 

  

Town march commencing 9am at Forsayth State School followed by a service 

in Cachafor Park. 

Free sausage sizzle at the Goldfields Hotel post service 



 

  

It has been a saturated start to 2024, with torrential rainfalls during January 

and February over Far North Queensland caused widespread flooding. 



  



  



 

 

  





  

  



 

 

Council advises that a baiting campaign utilising 1080 Poison will be occurring 

throughout the Region from 22 April 2024. 

It is anticipated that baiting will occur on properties in or about the following 

areas. Baiting preparations stations will be established at the location and dates 

below. 

Individual notices to adjoining properties must be delivered by participating 

properties providing a minimum 72 hours notice. 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE – WILD DOG BAITING CAMPAIGN 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 

 

                                                                                                                           





  



 

  





  

  

To access these services please contact your local 

Primary Health Centre / RFDS who will assess your 

concerns and if appropriate send the referral through 

to us. Once triaged, appointments will then be offered 

(via phone call) by our Atherton Outreach Team. 
 

All referrals must be received at least two weeks prior to our visit. 

We aim to provide face-to-face outreach services three 

times per year in 2024. In between these visits, Telehealth 

and Telephone service can be utilised. Our outreach team 

consists of a Physiotherapist, an Occupational Therapist, a 

Speech Pathologist, a Dietitian, and a Social Worker. 



 
 

ORAL HEALTH SERVICES 
 

For eligible adults & children 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next visit date to Georgetown: 

 Tuesday 30/04/24 – Thursday 02/05/24 

 

 

 



  
    

 

   

  

  

Far South West 



  



 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home corner’s fresh 

looks 

February and March with the Little Gems 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Who would have thought picking 

up rubbish could be so much fun! 

Fairy Tale Dress Up Day 

Clean Up Australia Day 



 

  Getting our green on 

for St Patricks Day 

St Patricks Day 



 

  



 

  



  



  



 

 

Battery safety is an increasing issue in Australia, particularly for 

LGAs across the country who are asking for assistance in 

communicating best practice battery safety.  

B-cycle, Australia’s Government-backed battery recycling Scheme 

has developed a national Battery Safety Awareness Campaign that 

aims to raise consumer awareness about the human and 

environmental risks associated with batteries and the importance of 

safe recycling. This is the first step in a series of campaigns that will 

work to change behaviour by educating the community with specific, 

action-oriented steps focused on the improvement of battery safety. 

 

The campaign urges Australians to: 

 Never dispose of batteries in waste or recycling bins 
 Tape used battery terminals with clear sticky tape 
 Take used batteries to a B-cycle Drop-off point. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Be Battery Disposal Aware 

 

 
 Please address any questions 

and feedback you have about 

the campaign to B-cycle: 

 

contact@bcycle.com.au 

1300 853 820 

 

mailto:contact@bcycle.com.au


  

Open the app, select ‘Snap’ and add your photo. 

Confirm your Snap’s location either using the 

map pin or address bar. 

Select the relevant incident type for your snap. 

Select ‘Send Snap’ to send your Snap off to be 

solved. 

The Relevant Solver will receive your Snap, so 

that it can be solved. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  





  

For more information and to submit an 

EOI for this position, visit our website 

or scan the QR code 

https://www.nqphn.com.au/about-us/careers 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gulflander Resumption of Services Notification  

Industry Advice 1  

Dear Supplier 

 

As a result of the impacts of ex-cyclone Jasper and current wet season 

weather that closed the network between Normanton and Croydon, the 

Gulflander will not resume service until Wednesday 15 May 2024.  The 

Gulflander will then operate through to and including Thursday 31 

October 2024.  These operating dates are dependent on weather 

conditions. 

Queensland Rail Travel apologises for any inconvenience, and we do 
appreciate your understanding and continued support.  

As always, the safety of our staff and guests is the number one priority 
of Queensland Rail. 

For further information please contact us on 1800 577 245 or +61 7 
4231 9045 daily between 7am and 4:30pm AEST or visit 
www.gulflander.com.au  

Kind regards, 

Ivana Andacic-Tong 

Business Development Associate 

Queensland Rail Travel 

  

http://www.gulflander.com.au/


  



 

 

 

 





  



  





  

 Gas Bottles need retesting every 

ten (10) years. 

 Refilling a damaged or out-of-date 

gas bottle is illegal and can be 

dangerous or anyone in the 

vicinity of the cylinder. 

Gas bottles have a date stamp applied 

during manufacture. It is usually in the 

metal collar (as pictured) but can be on 

the base. It may also include the 

maker’s brand and country. The date 

normally comprises the month and last 

2 digits of the year. There may also be a 

re-test date. Some bottles have several 

retest dates. 

Still not sure? Drop in and ask Dave to 

have a look at the cylinder. 



 

 

 

 

 

We have a single flat top, step deck, B Double, road train & B Double 

cattle crates. Will cart Hay, Stock lick, Machinery, buildings, cattle, 

steel & much more!  

Servicing the Etheridge Shire & beyond. Depot in Einasleigh & an 

undercover depot now in Georgetown. 

Jim 0429 96 013  

Irene 0467 672 525 northerngeneralfreight@outlook.com   

mailto:northerngeneralfreight@outlook.com


 

  

 

  
PLEASE BRING A SHARED 

PLATE FOR SMOKO 
 

Venue: Georgetown Golf Club 

Please bring correct change 
 

9am to 11am 



 

 

  

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  

  

Please contact Dan for further information 

Webbing available for joined cows, at any stage of gestation without 

slipping the calf, and willising for maiden heifers over 200kg. 

Will travel further for larger mobs. 
 

Proudly offering the following services 

R22 Helicopter 

Web and Willis Speying 

Providing all of your helicopter needs 

Servicing the Etheridge Shire 



  

 

  

Serving the needs of the aircraft industry 

Onsite refuelling of planes & helicopters at Forsayth airport 

Bulk drum refills 

 

Call Simon 0400 898 409 

 

The Grey Galah Bed and Breakfast is a peaceful place to 
pull up stumps for the night, just a short walk from the 

centre of town. It’s a freshly renovated house that boasts 
three queen bedrooms, each with their own ensuite. Each 
room has its own tv complete with Netflix access. Guests 
can book the whole premises out or a single room with 

access to shared kitchen, dinging, lounge & laundry 
facilities. Continental breakfast & FREE WIFI included. 

Bekky H. 0402 248 171 
greygalahbnb@gmail.com 
58 Low St, Georgetown QLD 

mailto:greygalahbnb@gmail.com


   

 

 

 

 

 



  



 

 

 

 


